BELIZE

Dan and Vicki Weaver

Dear Prayer Partners, August / September 2016

Well, summer break has come to an end the kids are all back in school. Along with this, our
feeding center is back in full operation. This marks the tenth year of out feeding center ministry.
Our children’s feeding program has been such a tremendous blessing over the years. Each day a
hot, nutritious meal is provided for underprivileged children to help meet their physical needs.
These same children, along with their parents attend our church services where their spiritual
needs are met. God has used this ministry to reach families for Christ. Over the past few weeks
we have seen nine adults receive Christ and five of those adults get baptized. Each of these
salvations are a direct result of the feeding center program. Feeding the children gets moms and
dads getting under the teaching of the Word of God... and great things happen.

Recently, we have begun projecting the Scriptures that I am teaching onto the wall behind me.
After one of our services, a Ketche man approached me and asked if he could come by later in
the week and talk. He came by two days later. When we sat down, he informed me that he was
not saved and realized that he needed to trust Christ. He told me that during the Sunday message
God began to speak to his heart. He said, “It was those Scriptures on the wall that spoke to me...
caused me to think about my sin. I just can’t stop thinking about those Scriptures.” As I listened
to him I was instantly reminded that it wasn’t my preaching that moved him. It wasn’t the
illustration that I used or the sound of my voice. It was simply God’s Word. We must never
forget that God’s Word is still the most powerful force in the world. The Word of God still has
the power to change the hearts of men. We must do everything we can to get men and women
under the sound of the Gospel... and let God do the rest.

The power of the Gospel... it still works. They just need to hear it.

Vicki and I want to thank each of you, who continue to pray for and support the ministry here in
Belize. You make it possible for others to hear.

We would never be able to do what the Lord has called us to do... without you.

All for Him,
Dan and Vicki Weaver

Belize, Central America



